Ecola Creek Watershed Council

October meeting minutes

Tolovana Hall, Cannon Beach

Present:  Jesse Jones – coordinator, Mike Manzulli – chair, Nadia Gardner – Arch Cape, Jerome Arnold – Cannon Beach, Bob Lundy – Cannon Beach, Charles Dice – Falcon Cove, Leslie Ryan – Cannon Beach, Jan Siebert-Wahrmund – Cannon Beach

Announcements:  

1.  ECAP mushroom hike will go into ECFR on Saturday, November 3rd.

2. The new part of the Cannon Beach trail will open on November 10th. 

3. The 3rd Saturday in November is the Salmon Celebration at the Cannon Beach Chamber Community Hall, 6 pm.

The minutes for August were approved.  September’s meeting was a work party along Arch Cape Creek.

Additions to the agenda:

1.  Seeding Ecola Creek with fish carcasses.

2. Discovery of a new fork on Ecola Creek in the ECFR

1. Moving Asbury Creek forward:  Jesse reported that she had spoken with ODOT’s north coast regional manager Bill Jablonsky about the timing ofAsbury project, namely when ODOT could become fully engaged (which is dependent on funding).  Bill didn’t seem optimistic about ODOT taking a role in the next 12 months, but a lot of work could begin between then and now, as the council will be cost sharing outreach to landowners adjacent to the project site.  The council didn’t seem to think that early outreach like door to door, face to face, was necessary.  Although it wasn’t voted on, a PR style letter to landowners was favorable at this time.  It was suggested by council ask CREST to advise about neighbor outreach.
2. Local Wetland Inventory:  Mike reported that the planning commission is leaning toward an overlay rather than a zone change (lake and wetlands). He asked if the council should continue to request the zone change?  The council agreed they were not all right with an option that would leave the wetlands vulnerable to development.  Discussion will continue over email about all options being proposed.
3. Carcass placement in Ecola Creek:  The council would like a presenter  to speak to this issue before the council.  Jesse will be contacted in February by ODFW about placement ideas, so there is time before then and now to locate a speaker.  Trout Unlimited and Rainland Flycasters were suggested.

4. Ecola Creek diversion in the ECFR:  Jerome discovered that a new channel in the ECFR has no gravel.  He suggested that due to the upcoming large wood project, the city may want to consider rediverting the creek, if the placement plan is to remain helpful to the ecosystem.
5. Jesse will lead Ecola Bible School students in November to remove ivy in Cannon Beach.  8-10 students signed up to work with the ECWC for the next few months, once or twice a month, for two to three hours a day.  Nadia offered to lead the students here and there, schedule permitting. 

Good of the order:  

1. Mike said that the ECWC has previously not worked with Short Sands Creek and Necarney Creek, although they are in the Ecola watershed.  He would like to work more with these creeks.
